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This Sunday, we are excited to have four older 
adults getting baptized at Lighthouse Baptist 
Church, with another baptism planned for the 
following week.

Two Sundays ago, 
Lynette Osborn, a 
dedicated single 
missionary 
working with us, 
presented 
certificates to 
eight young ladies 
who had 
completed an 
extensive 
discipleship 
course. It’s truly 

encouraging to witness the spiritual growth in our 
community over the past few weeks.

In recent months, we’ve been raising funds to 
purchase a 15-passenger van for our camp and 
youth home ministry. We’ve received an 
additional $1,000, bringing us to $17,000. Please 
pray with us as we work to raise the remaining 
$14,000. This van will greatly benefit our current 
group and will be invaluable as we continue to 
grow. We anticipate welcoming two more children 
into the youth home soon, but without better 
transportation, this will be a significant challenge.

We also have a few young men serving in new 
church plants. We’ve initiated a plan to 
support them in full-time ministry for 6 to 
12 months as they help these young 
churches grow. If you’re interested in 
supporting our program to help these 
young preachers, please let me know.   

Prayer Requests & Praise
• Please pray for our upcoming Soccer and 
Netball Tournament on Sept. 21st at Camp 
Rhino. We’re expecting over 200 people on 
campus and praying that many will respond 
to the Gospel invitation.

• Also, pray for our son Luke and his wife 
Adri as they await the arrival of our first 
grandchild. Little Liam tried to come two 
months early, but thankfully, the labor 
stopped, and he’s still growing strong. Their 
due date is October 23rd, but the doctors 
think he might arrive any day now.  

• Please continue to pray for our daughter-in-
law Ashley, who’s experiencing health 
challenges, including blackouts and 
memory loss. She and my son Chase are 
seeking answers and hope to return to 
South Africa soon.

• My wife Amy has been away for over three 
weeks due to our daughter-in-law’s early 
labor scare but is expected to be home by 
the end of the week. Please pray for her 
safe travels back from the U.S.

Quick Updates & Needs    

• The construction and remodeling at Camp 
Rhino are progressing well. Most repairs 
from the major flood are completed. While 
we’re on hold with the perimeter wall, 
we’ve started construction on a new snack 
and gift shop, thanks to a generous 
donation specifically for that project. This 
addition will be a significant asset to the 
camp. Please pray we can begin 
construction on the new girls’ dorms soon, 
as we aim to have them finished before our 
busy camp season in December. 

• This month, Amy and I will be traveling to 
Benin for a week to visit missionaries 
Nate and Emily Wilkerson as part of 
my role as the Africa Field Director 
for our mission. We’re looking 
forward to spending time with these 

new missionaries in West 
Africa. 
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